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Friday, Sept. 21
6:30 P.M. POTLUCK Feast of Charity (doesn’t have to be fancy!)


7:45 P.M. Class on School Leadership 

Saturday, Sept. 22
8:30 A.M. - 12:00 P.M. Autumn Weekends Party of Work
Sunday, Sept. 23
10:00 A.M. Family Service. Usher/Setup: Seth Wyncoll

11:30 A.M. Learn how to process credit cards for Autumn Weekends and go over other protocols in the kitchen and at the booth. Come even if you haven’t signed up yet, because you may still do so before the season is over!

3:45 P.M. Family Soccer

Monday, Sept. 24
7:15 P.M. Youth Group Conjugial Love class.  Seth and Heather King’s

Tuesday, Sept. 25
7:30 P.M. Pastor’s Council. Anna Volden’s

*      *       *       *       *       *       *
AUTUMN WEEKENDS UPDATE 
OK folks, we have ONE weekend left till opening day and still need MUCH HELP for the first weekend!! 
To date there are TWENTY-ONE jobs to fill!
We’ve talked to a lot of folks who are interested in helping but have so far been unsure about when or how.  Please consider these openings so our first weekend is a success!

Sign up here:  <http://www.kemptonnewchurch.org/cgi-bin/AW-Signup>
Saturday:
Captain – need 1 


Grillmeister – need 1 


Booth help (11:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M.)  – need 3 


Booth help (3:00 to 7:00 P.M. – includes closing) – need 2  



Activities helpers (Big Board Game Day!), including a leader (1:00 to 4:00 P.M.) – need 4 
Sunday: 
Opening – need 1


Booth help (after church until 3:00 P.M.) – need 4  



Booth help (3:00 to 7:00 P.M. – includes closing) – need 5 
If anyone has even the slightest inkling that they will be volunteering in the booth, please come to the training this Sunday (the 23rd) at 11:30 A.M. after church.  We will be introducing the new kitchen layout and the Point of Sale system. 
And please bring your hands to the AW Party of Work to make the work light! This Saturday at 8:30 A.M. 

Thank you all for the help with continuing this now decades-old tradition!  – The Admirals (Kit and Torrey)
Attention Potential AW Cooks! We found an amazing vegetarian chili recipe (with step by step instructions), and we would LOVE to offer this option this year, but we need help to be able to provide it.  If you are interested in making this for us, please call Leesa (610-850-2558). We are looking for a crock pot per day, but this can be done by anywhere from one to ten cooks to cover the ten AW days.  Thank you!
Children In – or Not In – the Autumn Weekends Booth: Those in 7th grade and up are warmly invited to volunteer in the booth.  Children younger than this who wish to help, however, must be accompanied and directly supervised by a parent. We want to encourage all to pitch in, but we also need to make sure captains are not left to care for children in the booth.  If you have any questions about this, feel free to talk to Kit Cooper or Jen McQueen
Society Phone and Address Lists are attached here electronically.  Please contact the church office if you would like paper copies to be mailed to you. 

Sunday School Reminder for Parents of 7th and 8th Graders (and any students who might be reading this): It is on the first Sunday of the month ONLY that Sunday School is being offered to 7th and 8th grade students. When there is a combined (Sunday School) service on the third Sunday of each month, this age group is not offered Sunday School.  They are either assigned as helpers (see schedule), or they are supposed to stay in church for the sermon.  Thanks for your attention to this!  There was some confusion last Sunday.  – Jen McQueen
Box Tops for Education: Clip, clip, clip!  Box Tops are due by October 19! Please support the library by clipping and sending them in. They can be placed in the can in the copier room, given to Carla, or to me. Thank you! Carrie 

New School Building News:

The time for framing is finally here. The lumber arrived this week, and the plan is to build as many walls as we can in anticipation of the final concrete pour later in October.  
 
I realize that most of us have full-time jobs, and that Autumn Weekends will be going on as well, but later we will have two or three barn raising events when we get to installing walls and setting trusses.  In the meantime, any boys or men 14 years and up are welcome to show up from 8:00 A.M. to 4:30 P.M., Monday through Friday, weather and circumstances permitting. Please call in advance to confirm what is happening that day.  My after-hours office number is 610-756-3551.  During the work day, cell is 484-256-6226. If you want to work, you have to provide date of birth and Social Security number. You will be paid minimum wage.  In this way everyone will be insured. 
   
There are 83 walls to build.  The 5th and 6th grades are halfway done three of them, 80 more to go!  See you there. – Brandon, over and out
Contact Info: Lou Synnestvedt’s Google number for when he is in England – 202-643-5721.
Friends of Mike Kloc might like to know that he has a broken hip. It did not require surgery, but he is currently in rehab at Topton Lutheran Home.  Feel free to call me with any questions. – Leesa Cooper

Racing at Leaser Lake! Saturday, October 6. 5K Trail Run and 2K Walk start at 9:00 A.M.  Kids Fun Run starts at 8:30 A.M.  Awards presented at 10:00 A.M.  Register now through race day (form attached here). T-shirt available with registration while supplies last. Deadline for online registration is Wednesday, October 3, at midnight: www.pretzelcitysports.com/online-registration/  Sponsored by the Kempton Lions Club. 100% of proceeds will support community programs. The club is currently raising funds to install a pavilion in the Leaser Lake Accessible Area on the lake’s western shore. See Lions Club page giving more details (also attached). 
Community Resource Fair: Hosted by Friend, Inc. Community Services (serving Northeastern Berks County). Thursday, September 27; 10:00 A.M. to 2:00 P.M.; at Kutztown Fire Company. “Learn what programs are available to assist you with your needs. Over 20 agencies and services represented.” 610-683-7790 and www.friendinc.org. 

Kutztown Hosting Electronics Recycling Pickup: 9:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M., Saturday, September 22, at the train station across from Borough Hall. Cordless phones, VCRs, computers, washing machines, air conditioners, etc. Let's keep junk out of our landfills. – Deeb (Debra Gilbert)
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